The Ohio State Alumni Association of Shelby County
Minutes of the June 11, 2019 Board Meeting

President Tina Hottle called the meeting to order at Fricker’s Restaurant in Sidney. The meeting followed the club’s Networking Event.
Helen Ward read the minutes from the April board meeting. Chuck Craynon moved to accept the minutes, Cindy Stangel gave the second and the motion passed. Ronda Fogt gave the Treasurer’s report indicating that all the bills have been paid and the report was filed for audit. Cindy Stangel, Membership Chair reported that there have been no new members since the last meeting. President Tina reported that the university should have membership cards for our club soon.
Tina announced that our local club has completed all the necessary requirements to be a Tier 3, Scarlet level club as designated by the university.
Dana Geuy, Scholarship Chair suggested that the club put articles in the newspaper to promote the two additional scholarships that will be awarded this year and next in recognition of Shelby County’s Bi-Centennial Celebration. Each scholarship will be for $1000. The scholarship endowment funds were discussed. Ronda moved to add additional funds from our unused funds at the university to the Shelby County Alumni Endowment to take it to $100,000, as long as there are sufficient funds to do so. Chuck seconded the motion which passed. Dana Geuy abstained from voting. Chuck moved to award 4- one-time scholarships of $1000 each in 2020. Sam Fogt gave the second and this motion also passed with Dana abstaining from the vote. Dana reviewed the criteria for each of the locally awarded scholarships as set by the endowments. These criteria can not be changed by the local club because the integrity of the endowment can not be altered. 
Tina read thank you notes received from Claire Bensman (Anna) and Lindsey Okuley (Botkins) for the scholarships they were awarded. Tina also read the article about our alumni club in the Discover magazine. This is published by the Sidney-Shelby County Chamber of Commerce and is located on page 25 of the current edition. 
Ronda and Sam Fogt will attend the leadership symposium representing our local club in September. 
During new business, Tina announced that football tickets are still available online. The members present discussed the Kids on the Square activity and decided not to participate this year. August 13th will be the Freshman Send-off with the same format and food as past years. 
Reminder to sell Raffle tickets for football game tickets. 
Chuck moved to adjourn the meeting and Helen seconded the motion; meeting was adjourned. 
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Respectfully submitted, 
Helen Ward, Secretary
